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September 2024
Mobile Phone Policy
Dear Parent and Carer

You will of course be aware of the recent concerns regarding the use of mobile phones in schools across the country. As head teacher I have received a number of complaints from the wider parent forum and our own Parent Council raised this issue recently at a meeting. As a consequence, we have been exploring different options within the school to tackle these concerns.

Research studies have shown that there is a correlation between young people having access to mobile phones and a negative impact on learning and teaching, behaviour, attainment and achievement. The conclusion is that this negativity outweighs any potential benefits which having access to a mobile phone brings.

When staff were asked about the impact of the use of mobile phones in the classroom, the responses were as follows:

· Do you feel there is an issue with mobile phones across the school?
· Yes: 97%

No: 1.5%

Not sure: 1.5%

· In an average week, how often do you feel you have to pause teaching and learning to ask a pupil to put a phone away?
· Never: 0%
Once: 2.9%
2 to 5 times: 7.1%
5 to 10 times: 20%

· Over 10 times: 70%
· Would you be in favour of a complete ban of mobile phones in certain areas of the school?

· Yes: 94.3%

No: 4.3%

Not sure: 1.4%

As the teachers within Hillpark are at the front line of education and best placed to evidence the negative impact of mobile phones, their views must be central to this policy. Further to this wider research has shown:

· Improvement in academic performance due to massively reduced distractions. This is greatest for pupils who are in the lowest 20% attainers.

· Cuts down on screen time.

· Reduces cyber bullying.

· Cuts down on anxiety regarding potential emergency phone calls.

· Improvement in concentration and memory.

· Removes the reinforcement of negative stereotypes, social media groups and Fear Of Missing Out (FOMO) during the school day.

· Improves both mental and physical health.

· Improves social skills as pupils chat more face to face rather than rely on text messages, even when they are sitting right next to each other.

I hope that you agree with me when I state that steps need to be taken now to improve the health, wellbeing and of course the learning progression of all young people at Hillpark. To this end, as a school, we have agreed on the following new mobile phone policy.

New Rules (from Tuesday October 1st 2024)

Mobile phone use will be banned from all classrooms, corridors including stairwells and the assembly hall. Phones will only be permitted in the indoor street area, dining centre and outdoor spaces. The use of mobile phones will only be allowed in the indoor street area, dining centre and outdoor spaces before school, interval, lunch time and after school – but at no other times including walking between classes.
To support young people with the new rules, there will be a 4-day phasing in on this policy which will take place between Monday 23rd September and Thursday 26th September. This 4-day period will help young people familiarise themselves with what they can and cannot do. Teachers will remind young people of the rules during this time in preparation for the following week.

On entering the school building

After the 4 day, phasing in period no warnings will be issued but the policy will be fully implemented. 

· Phones can only be used on the school grounds and the street area

· Phones must be put in bags before entering any corridors. Bags can be provided.

· If any member of staff sees a pupil with a phone in corridors, they will immediately be sent to the office – the phone will be logged and remain in the school office till the end of the school day.

· If a pupil challenges the member of staff or fails to report to the school office, this will be referred immediately to the Year Head

In the classroom

· As pupils will have travelled through corridors to reach their classroom, their mobile phone should already be in their school bags.

· All pupils who don’t have a school bag, must hand their phone to the teacher who will store the phones for the period. Hopefully this will encourage pupils to bring a bag. If pupils do not have a bag, the school can provide one.
· Ipads are expected but no pupil will be disadvantaged within a lesson if they have forgotten their Ipad. 
· As phones will be in bags or with the teacher, no phones should be visible in classrooms. Should any pupil break this rule, they will be sent to the school office to hand their phone in for the remainder of the day.

What is expected of staff?

· All staff are expected to set a positive example for pupils by consistently adhering to and implementing the mobile phone policy.
· All staff must now be vigilant in corridors and classrooms and follow the new policy. If a pupil is seen breaking the rules in corridors, the staff member will instruct the pupil to take the phone to the school office.

· All staff who have access to SEEMIS will log the incident through “de-merits” and this information will be analysed daily by the Year Heads

· Class teachers in classrooms, after sending the pupil to the main office, must log this on SEEMIS through the de-merit system.

Consequences for breaking the rules of the policy

After the 4 day, phasing in period the following steps will be taken should a pupil fail to adhere to the new school policy.

· Phones will be sent to the school office and remain there till the end of the school day.

· Incident logged – incidents will be logged for every individual pupil. 

· Continued rule breaking could result in a more permanent individualised plan for any pupil i.e. daily handing in the phone to the school office.

· Contact may be made with home and parent may be asked to collect the phone.

As a parent and carer, your views are important and I would welcome any thoughts you have on our new mobile phone policy. Equally if you have any concerns please don’t hesitate to email me directly on:

GCollins2@Hillpark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk
Kind regards
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Geraldine Collins
Head Teacher
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